Mrs. Fran Jiménez September 14, 2020
The Physical Setting - Chemistry fjimenez@stfrancisprep.org

Please obtain the following supplies:

1 -1 Subject Spiral Notebook to be dedicated to this class OR a devoted and clearly labeled
section filled with looseleaf in a binder. (No composition notebooks.) Students must have this
even if planning to use Ipad for notes. The notebook or binder will sometimes be mandated,
especially in lab. It will also be our source of looseleaf paper for small quizzes or assignments.

2—1 folder — DEDICATED TO CHEM

3 —Pens, pencils in class every day. Pencils should be used for exams unless told otherwise.
Pencils are also used exclusively in the lab.

4 — A scientific calculator or graphing calculator (for now). If we do indeed take the Regents,
graphing calculator is not permitted. The one being used for Math class is fine.

5 — Personal googles — must be purchased ($5.00) from Saint Francis Prep. (More info to come!)

To be decided later — there MAY be a review/practice book that will need to be purchased. Do
not buy any book now. We will see how we do with digital resources before deciding if we need
a hard copy book.

To be prepared for class each day, please have:

e **Notebook/looseleaf
**|n class folder (CHEM ONLY) with all papers from unit/lab cycle
Pens/Pencils
Ipad with needed apps/e-text and stylus as needed
Calculator
**HARD COPY of chemistry reference tables. | will give you one set soon and possible
another as a test copy. After that, if you lose it, you MUST print out a copy for yourself.
But for now, we will use a pdf version until I know it’s ok to give you a physical copy.
Fully remote students MUST print out a hard copy.

e GOGGLES — must be brought to double lab each cycle; we are not permitted to give out
googles this year and they are typically required for every lab activity. No goggles would
mean no participation for the day. (Bookstore not open yet — more info to come!)

** These are the supplies we will use in class, if COVID-19 restrictions ease up and it is safe to
work with paper. For now, you need them for remote days.

For now, in class, students do not have to bring their notebook in person or their folder in
person. BUT - the notebook is important for students working remotely so that they can use the
screen and take notes on paper if needed. The folder is important for when we begin using paper
handouts, assessments again.



